President’s message August 2022
I am honored and excited to be the President of our clubagain this year. It has been a busy spring and summer. Our outdoor picnic in July was very successful. We had about 115 members attend and we were also able to honor our volunteers at this event. The flights committee promoted our ski trips and other events including aweekend golf trip were promoted. Our trip to Alaska which had been postponed for two years due to Covidwas very successfulfor our members and to our club financially. Last year we had our first weekly golf and tennis outing to Hilton Head, SC. Everyone enjoyed the accommodations, tennis and Pickleball facilities, golf courses and the weather was very pleasant. This year, we are planning a golf trip back to Hilton Head in November. In October, a Club Med trip is scheduled to Punta Cana. To date we have sold over 60 percent of our ski trips ski trips, eastern and western this year. We recouped most of our financial losses due to COVID last year. At this time, we have 1,110 members. This is our largest number of members in the past 4 years. 
Our Travel Chair with recommendations from several members, has been looking into additional trips in the USA. We have begun a partnership with Overseas Adventure Travel (OAT) and our travel chair is planning an overseas travel trip in 2023. If we sign up 10 participants for anyOAT trip, we will receive a commission. We are also considering a Mississippi Riverboat trip and a spring Club Med trip. Please read about upcoming events in our weekly ski and sports gram and visit our website. 
Our volunteers have worked diligently in the past two years to keep our club going. We have a new Travel Chair, Ying Wen Prince and a new Sports and Recreation Chair, Brigid Obrien. Brigid has revived our weekend biking program. Unfortunately our outdoor tennis program has been discontinued because no one volunteered to lead it after the current leader moved out of state. This fall, 3 tennis parties have been cancelled because no one has volunteered to lead them. 
We are always looking for new volunteers. If you are interested in leading an event or assisting a leader please call the club office. I welcome your input and suggestions. If you would like to contact me, please call Pete Campbell at our club office at 703 532-7776 for my email address. 
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